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Premise licences and TEN applications
Recent premise licence and Temporary Event Notice (TEN) applications can now be viewed on the Extranet using the link below.
		View licences on the Extranet






Meetings
Our Planning Committee takes place this evening, May 13 at 6.30pm. View the agenda on our website. 
Full Council takes place on May 20 at 7pm. View the agenda on our website. 
Meetings will be streamed live from our YouTube channel. and please see outline proposals of attending in person below

Annual Council arrangements reminder
[image: Annual Council]
A reminder that due to the court ruling on virtual meetings, we’re now assessing arrangements for our Annual Meeting on May 20, in line with social distancing advice.
Our Chief Executive Kath Marriott contacted Group Leaders to highlight we will be able to fit 16 councillors in the Council Chamber with social distancing in place with herself and Sanjit Sull as Monitoring Officer also in attendance with others able to join via Zoom.
All councillors will be able to address the meeting whether they are attending in person or virtually. However due to the legal requirements, only those present in the Council Chamber will be able to vote.
As the Annual Council meeting is largely procedural and ceremonial, Kath proposed that using the principle of proportionality, the following spaces are allocated:
10 Conservative, 2 Labour, 1 Liberal Democrat, 1 Green and 1 Independent – plus the Mayor.
The seating in the Council Chamber will be based on social distancing requirements rather than the ordinary seating plan. Hand sanitiser and table wipes will be available. The wearing of face masks will be down to personal choice but masks must be removed if addressing the meeting.
We will complete a note for the Mayor so she can explain how the meeting is being run at the beginning of the session.
We have installed a camera system in the Council Chamber that links to its microphones and will enable us to again live stream the Council meeting on our YouTube channel for the public.
All other Cabinet, scrutiny and committee meetings will need to be held in person in the Council Chamber for additional space, also all live streamed on YouTube.
From June 21 we expect the social distancing restrictions to be lifted. If this is the case, we will be able to revert to the usual seating arrangements in the Council Chamber for the July Council meeting.
We will continue to provide hand sanitiser and masks may be worn in line with personal preference except for when addressing the Chamber.
If, however we are not able to hold the July Council meeting with all councillors being able to attend in person, we will need to revisit this plan.
If not completed already please feedback any thoughts on these arrangements to your Group Leader.

Have your say on electoral wards in the Borough
[image: Map]
The Local Government Boundary Commission for England (LGBCE) has launched a public consultation inviting proposals to maintain the current pattern of electoral wards for the Borough.
This includes their recommendation that 44 councillors should be elected to the Council in future instead of our previous proposal to the authority it could increase to 46 in line with our increasing populations.
They are now inviting proposals from the council, interested parties and members of the public until July 19, 2021 and you can have your say on the LGBCE website which contains links to guidance and maps of the current wards.
The Commission are also giving more information about the review and answering questions at a community online briefing on Monday May 24 at 6pm designed to inform a wider group of stakeholders about the current position and gain a better understanding of our communities’ make-up.
You can watch the live briefing and ask questions and the video will be available after the meeting.
The authority have highlighted in drawing up a pattern of electoral wards, they must balance the three statutory criteria they are required to follow: 
1. Make sure that, within an authority, each councillor represents a similar number of electors
1. Create boundaries that are appropriate, and reflect community ties and identities
1. Deliver reviews informed by local needs, views and circumstances
Views can also be submitted by email to reviews@lgbce.org.uk. 
They plan to publish proposals for new electoral arrangements in October with further consultation planned between then and December and intend to publish final recommendations in March 2022. 

Rapid COVID-19 home test collection continues 
[image: Home testing kits in East Leake]
We’re continuing to encourage everyone to take a regular COVID-19 lateral flow testing (LFD). 
Here in the County, we can all now collect home testing kits from a community asymptomatic testing site a local Pharmacy, or order online direct to your home.
New local collection sites are being set up regularly so please revisit the links for updates and here in the Borough they include the testing site at our Ruschliffe Arena base, Cotgrave Hub on Wednesdays and Saturdays and Bingham market place on Tuesdays. 
On each visit two kits can be collected, each containing seven tests.
It is recommended you take a supervised test at an asymptomatic testing site before receiving your test kits. 
If you have any queries please email LFDTestingPH@nottscc.gov.uk and as ever please visit www.rushcliffe.gov.uk/coronavirus for the latest.
Also, please remember Hands Face Space Fresh Air whether at home or out and about. 

Vaccination appointments now available for over 38s
[image: COVID-19 vaccine]
The local COVID-19 vaccination booking system is currently open to people aged 38 and over.
Eligible residents can book their Covid-19 vaccine by calling 119 or visiting the National Booking Website.
For all enquiries on Vaccination appointments please visit Nottingham and Nottinghamshire’s CCG website.
If you live in the Borough, or other parts of Notts, you could take part in a new COVID-19 vaccine study through University Hospitals Nottingham.
Volunteers in the study will receive two doses of either a new COVID-19 vaccine or a licensed COVID-19 vaccine in 28 days.
Find out more information.

Dave Mitchell
[image: Dave M]
We began the celebrations of Dave Mitchell’s life last Thursday as our Chief Executive Kath, Dave Banks, Darryl Burch and our Leader Cllr Robinson attended his funeral on behalf of the Council and gifted two books of memories from us all as staff, councillors and local organisations to his wife Elaine and family.  
Thank you for the huge amount of messages and photos we received that are now available to view in the staff book and the councillors and partners book. Copies of the books in print are also available to view in the kitchen area at the Arena.
As Kath outlined recently we will, with the agreement and blessing of Dave’s family, hold a remembrance/celebration event at the Arena towards the end of June.
Colleagues and councillors past and present will be invited to join in sharing memories of Dave and celebrating his work and sense of humour. More details on this will follow soon.

Parliamentary constituencies review guide announced 
[image: Arena]
In January 2021, the Boundary Commission for England (BCE) announced the start of a review of the Parliamentary constituencies in England.
The BCE has now published a guide for this review and required to report to Parliament by July 2023.
The Guide aims to explain: 
1. The policies that the Commission will work to in conducting the review within the statutory framework; 
1. The changes that were most recently made to the law governing Parliamentary constituency reviews by the Parliamentary Constituencies Act 2020; 
1. The details of the process that the 2023 Review will follow. 
The Initial Proposals for new constituency boundaries are set to be publicised on Tuesday June 8.
For any queries please email information@boundarycommissionengland.gov.uk

EMC Councillor Development Programme 2021
[image: Zoom]
Details of the East Midlands Councils (EMC) Councillor Development Programme for 2021 have been outlined. Further information on all the workshops can be found on our website via the individual links, including how to book and costs.
1. The Role of the Civic Head, Wednesday 26 May 2021 14:00

EMC is hosting a two hour virtual workshop for newly appointed Mayors and deputy Mayors.
1. Chairing and Effective Meetings for Councillors, Friday 18 Jun 2021 10:00

EMC is hosting a 3 hour virtual session on Chairing and Effective meetings.
1. Overview and Scrutiny Workshop for Councillors, Thursday 24 Jun 2021 10:00

EMC is hosting a 3 hour virtual session on Overview and Scrutiny. The workshop is suitable for new and experienced non-executive councillors and co-optees involved in O&S activity.
1. Overview and Scrutiny Workshop for Chairs and Vice Chairs, Tuesday 29 Jun 2021 10:00

EMC is hosting a 3 hour virtual session on Overview and Scrutiny, this workshop will focus specifically on the role of the Chair and Vice Chair. The workshop is suitable for new and experienced non-executive councillors and co-optees involved in O&S activity.
1. Virtual Communication Skills for Councillors, Thursday 23 Sep 2021 15:00

EMC is offering a one-hour virtual communication session for Councillors. This one-hour session offers an interactive introduction to online communication skills.

Ellerslie Cricket open day for over 50s
[image: Cricket]
Ellerslie Cricket Club are inviting over 50s to a range of cricketing activities.
The introductory session takes place at Ellerslie Cricket Club, Little Bounds, West Bridgford NG2 7QA on Sunday May 23 from 9.30am to 12pm. 
Previous experience, kit and skill are very much optional and all activities will take place with a soft ball with light refreshments also available.
If you have any queries, contact Ian Dipaulo by emailing ian.dipaolo@nottsccc.co.uk. 
Regular walking cricket sessions also commence at the Arena every Sunday 1pm to 2.30pm from June 6. 

Compliments
Our Customer Services Advisor Julie Taylor and Waste Team received the below compliment after arranging the collection of their bin after they missed their collection date. 
She said: "I just wanted to say a big thank you to you and Julie and the bin team. Really appreciated!"
A resident sent the below message after they visited the Keyworth North Polling station, headed up by Martin Hickey. 
She said: "We attended the polling station at Platt Lane Sports Pavilion to vote – my husband, son and myself. 
"It was very well organised and safe and the staff were lovely. 
"My son has a learning disability but takes voting very seriously and we always prefer to take him to vote rather than have a postal vote. The staff were so helpful and kind to him and I would be thankful if you could express my appreciation to them."







		All the latest information for residents is available on the Coronavirus webpages or over the phone on 0115 981 99 11.
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Thank you for contacting Rushcliffe Borough Council. 
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